Fort Hunter Free Library Board of Trustees
Monthly Board Meeting Agenda
April 10, 2023

The regular monthly meeting of the Board of Trustees Fort Hunter Free Library was called to order at 6:30 pm by President Beverly Osborne. Members present were Glenda Eager, Barbara Lampkin, Sue Nacco, Beth Osborne, Beverly Osborne, Kara Travis. 
Guests Linda Dufel, Stacey Delaney, Lynn Otto.
Secretary Report: 
Minutes from the February 13, 2023 were emailed prior to the meeting. 
Motion to approve:  Barb Lampkin, Sue Nacco.
Motion Carried.

Treasurer’s Report:

Treasurer’s Report: Balances for March 2023 are $9,673.33 for checking; n $36,121.23 for Money Market Account, $28.53 YTD Dividend; $33,462.31 for Fidelity.  We have received our annual $10,000.00 from the Town of Florida; $1,250.00 from Stewart’s Holiday Match. The $12,000.00 received from Fonda-Fultonville Central School was deposited into the Money Market account. The bank incorrectly put a hold on our checking account and the used the Money Market account to pay bills. Kara went to the bank and get everything organized and money back to where it belongs. $571.25 was paid for the MVLS Meraki License & Support that was Board approved earlier. Youth Bureau contract for $250 was notarized and mailed. Bank statement reconciliation for February add $12.21 from Amazon Smile and $24.85 in WIX.com direct debit. Last Amazon bill for CY2022 for $447.92 was paid.

Treasurer’s Report has been filed for audit.

New Business:

Linda Dufel, Stacey Delaney and Lynn Otto have accepted offers to join the Fort Hunter Board of Trustees. They were officially elected to serve 5 year terms.
Motion to add them to the Board of Trustees: Kara Travis, Barb Lampkin.
Motion Carried.

Starting January 1, 2023, all Trustees must have a mandatory 2 hour training, per year, on the responsibilities of Board Trustee membership. Beginning with May, 2023, we will have a standing item on every Board meeting’s agenda of 10-15 minutes to fulfill our obligation, as opposed to one 2 hour training.

We are currently looking for a part time, per diem Library assistant, to help with Library duties on an on-call basis. Bev has updated the job description to state this.




Director’s Report:
The Director’s Report was emailed prior to the meeting.
Sue made motion to adjourn the meeting.
Barb seconded.
Meeting closed 6:54 pm

Next meeting is to be held on Monday, May 8, 2023


Respectfully submitted,

Beth Osborne, Secretary


	

